Католицька школа Собору святого Йосафата представила делегатів на засіданні комісії успішності учнів ще 2 березня 2022 року. Наші делегати розповіли про нагальні проблеми, які постають перед нашою школою через приплив нових учнів, які тікають від війни в Україні. Прохання обмежити нашу реєстрацію, щоб можна було вирішити питання охорони здоров'я та безпеки та академічної підтримки, було відхилено мовчанням з боку старшого персоналу. Був обіцяний звіт, але ми його ще не бачили. Шкільна рада не дотрималася власного статуту щодо надання зазначеного звіту принаймні за п'ять днів до наступного засідання ради. Використовувати виправдання поваги до привілею персоналу щодо тижня відпочинку на березневу канікулу для затримки підготовки та представлення звіту нам не підходить. Несправедливо, що вищий персонал так довго тримався звіту. Звіт також було додано як додаток до сьогоднішнього засідання комітету, що не дасть комусь можливість переглянути звіт, а потім прокоментувати його зміст.

Зараз у нашій школі більшість лише україномовні. Це є дискримінацією по відношенню до сімей, які прийшли до нашої школи в очікуванні підтримки та безпечного місця, щоб відправити своїх дітей. Відсутність можливості перекласти звіт, щоб показати сім'ям, які відвідують нашу школу, що шкільна рада підтримує нашу громаду та працює над підтримкою школи, це дуже засмучує. Я представляю цю делегацію, щоб переконатися, що подібне не трапиться з іншими шкільними спільнотами, коли ми надсилаємо нагальні проблеми та екстрену допомогу та реагування від правління.

Imaging you are a new student to our school, hearing a teacher explain a concept and feeling overwhelmed by the complexity of the language. Just like our fellow students are being asked to do every day for their fellow classmates here is the translation:

Saint Josaphat Cathedral Catholic school presented delegates at the student achievement committee meeting back on March 2, 2022. Our delegates spoke about urgent and pressing issues facing our school because of the influx of new students fleeing the war in Ukraine. A request to cap our enrollment so that health and safety issues and academic support could be addressed has been denied with silence from Senior Staff. A report was promised and we have yet to see it. The school board did not follow its own bylaws of providing that said report at least five days in advance of the next board meeting. Using an excuse of respecting staff's privilege in having a week off for March Break to delay preparation and presentation of the report does not sit right with us. It is not fair that senior staff held onto the report this long. The report was also added as an addendum to tonight's committee meeting that would not allow someone an opportunity to review the report, and then comment on its contents.

Currently we have a majority of our school's population that is Ukrainian speaking only. This is discriminatory towards the families that came to our school expecting support and a safe place to send their children. Without an opportunity to translate the report to show the families that attend our school that the school board supports our community and is working on supporting the school is very upsetting and disheartening. I am here presenting this delegation to make sure it doesn't happen again to other school communities when bringing urgent concerns and emergency help and response from the Board.